
 
 

 

 
 

Dear Sir/Madam 

In these dire times, we need to be strengthening all the protection devices we have in 
place to save what is left of all our precious and irreplaceable wildlife and their 
habitat. Short-term money gain will not mean much when everything is dead and gone 
forever.  

Stop the madness of allowing armature shooters into our National Parks.  

Stop greedy unchecked developers destroying our natural areas for immoral profit. 
Just this year, approval has been given to a developer to build a mega festival site in 
the middle of the only wildlife corridor from the Queensland border to well past 
Byron Bay. How can that be? What a sorry state!  

Stop already mega wealthy mining companies from destroying our land, water and 
oceans to make their purses bulge even more. There will be nothing left.  

Where has common sense and logic gone that we have come to this crazy destructive 
rush for money at the expense of everything else? Have we learnt nothing from past 
mistakes? 

I beg you to please strengthen the laws to protect our native flora and fauna. They 
can’t take any more, and neither can your voting public.  

Our state's native vegetation provides essential environmental, social and economic 
benefits, including protecting water quality, maintaining soil health and providing 
wildlife habitat for threatened species. 

I am strongly opposed to the government's proposal to allow clearing, thinning and 
burning of large areas of native vegetation without assessment and approval by a 
Catchment Management Authority. These activities will have a serious impact on the 
environment, and should not be classified as 'routine agricultural management 
activities'. 

The changes proposed in the draft Native Vegetation Regulation will place large areas 
of native vegetation at risk. The proposal to allow clearing of invasive native species 
and thinning of native vegetation without advice and approval from a CMA has the 
potential to result in the loss of hundreds of thousands of hectares of native 
vegetation. I am also opposed to proposals to weaken offset rules and facilitate 
clearing of paddock trees and small patches in cultivation. 



I am deeply alarmed by news that the Shooters and Fishers Party intend to introduce 
legislation to repeal the Native Vegetation Act 2003. We cannot afford to return to the 
era of broadscale land clearing, when millions of hectares of forests and woodlands 
were destroyed. The government must uphold strong native vegetation laws so that 
we don’t return to the unsustainable practices of the past. 

We need stronger laws to protect for our wildlife and native vegetation, not weaker 
ones. I urge you to maintain the environmental protections in our native vegetation 
regulations, and to vigorously oppose any move to repeal the Native Vegetation Act 
2003. 


